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Dear Friends and 

Supporters, 
  
 

 

“No one thought the war in Ukraine would last so long,” writes Ülo Kalm from Hapsal in Estonia. He tells us that 

most of the refugees who 

arrived earlier in the year have 

moved on to other towns but 

that in mid-November about 

350 new refugees arrived and 

more are on their way. Daily, a 

group of them gather at 

Aiboland Museum to learn how 

to make camouflage nets. For 

the refugees it feels good to be 

able to help their homeland in this way, even though they, themselves, are not in Ukraine. It also creates a warm 

fellowship between the inhabitants of Hapsal and the Ukrainians. With funds from SB-Foundation, the museum 

provides coffee/tea, cookies, and candy. Recently 40 nets were sent to Ukraine, and more are now ready to be 

dispatched. The local paper Lääne Elu has written an article about this undertaking.   
 

“ONE THOUSAND THANK YOU’s to SB-Foundation for your financial support to our refugee 

program,” writes Ülo Kalm. A thank you that we on the Board, Arne, Elisabeth, Gloria, Ivar, Lena, Roger, 

forward to all our donors.  
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